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Our very talented students Khush Patel and  

Maximillian Pochapski designed and created this 

beautiful sign for the Thornlea office.  

 

Thank you Khush, Max and Mr. Braband! 
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Message from the Principal 

 
Dear Families and Community Members, 

 

The winter break is fast approaching and we would like to wish everyone a restful and relaxing holi-

day. There are number of events planned in the last two weeks of school that we would like to bring 

to your attention. Our Drama club is putting on their winter show in Theatre 219 from December 10-

13
th
. We hope to see you there. On December 17

th
 Thornlea will be hosting a Blood Donor Clinic in 

the gym. We would like to thank Ms. Ross for setting this up. On December 18
th
 we will host a Well-

ness Winter Wonderland set up and run by our students and Mrs. Hanff. During lunch on the day hot 

chocolate and cookies will be provided along with Karaoke and various games to brighten the day. 

Our students are also making Holiday Cards to deliver to the various Senior Retirement Homes in 

our area. Thank you to the Wellness students for organizing this thoughtful event. 

 

In the world of athletics our Sr. and Jr. Girls Volleyball seasons have started and both teams are off 

to a winning start. Our Boys’ Basketball teams have also achieved success winning several tourna-

ments and doing well in league play. We would like to congratulate two of our Sr. Prep Basketball 

players Javonte Brown-Ferguson and Benjamin Li for earning full athletic scholarships for next year. 

Javonte will be attending the University of Connecticut and Benjamin will be at Lehigh University. 

 

We were are also fortunate to have Helen Yermus attend our school and share her powerful story as 

a Holocaust survivor with our grade twelve students. The students in Ms. Magic-Love’s class were 

captivated by her experience and the resiliency she has shown her entire life. Her presentation was 

part of the Library’s Speaker Series. 

 

Our next school council meeting takes place on January 20
th
 in our Library at 7:15 p.m. Please come 

and join us if you are free. Finally we would like to remind everyone that Final Exams for semester 

one run from January 22-29
th
.  

 

 

Warmest regards, 

Joe Foti 

Principal 
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Message from Our Trustee 

 

One of our top priorities as a school board is creating an environment that enables our students to focus on learning 
and be successful. That means creating environments where students are safe and feel safe, where all of our students 
know that they are welcome and supported, and where they see their identities reflected, valued and celebrated.  

 

Championing Equity and Inclusivity 

Championing Equity and Inclusivity is one of the priorities outlined in the Board of Trustees’ Multi-Year Strategic Plan. 
We are fortunate to live in one of the most diverse regions of Canada, and welcome students, staff and families with a 
broad range of identities and experiences. There has been much work underway at the Board in the past few months 
to ensure we are providing all of our students with a safe, equitable and inclusive learning environment, including:  

 Providing Board-wide training for over 12,000 school staff on anti-Black racism. 

Bringing together over 250 students and staff at our annual SpeakOut conference for the 2SLGBTQ+ community. 

Acknowledging Treaties Recognition Week, and learning about the importance of treaties and treaty relationships in 
Canada from First Nations community members.   

 Hosting a labour market information night for parents to learn about current and future career opportunities and 
employment trends. 

Bringing together hundreds of members of the education community for three days of learning focused on Indigenous 
Education and Equity at our world-renowned Quest conference.  

  

This is in addition to the ongoing work taking place in our schools. It is also important that our families know and feel 
that they are a valued, respected and important part of our school community. We recently held regional school coun-
cil forums that brought together school council members from across the region to learn and share together on im-
portant topics such as engaging families, vaping and more. It was wonderful to see so many family members there.  

  

The Board of Trustees was also pleased to receive and commit to taking action on the recommendations in response to 
the Anti-Black Racism, Antisemitism, Classism and Islamophobia community consultations.   

  

Winter Months 

With the winter weather already upon us, I also want to remind families that school transportation may be cancelled 
on extreme cold or inclement weather days, and there may be rare occasions when emergency weather conditions re-
sult in school closures.  To ensure families are aware, last month, we tested a new system to send text messages to 
families in emergency situations only. Information about transportation cancellations and school closures will also be 
available on Board and school websites, Board social media channels and local media.  

  

Many of our students and families will be celebrating days of significance and holidays in the coming weeks and 
months, and I wish you all the very best for the season. I hope everyone has a safe and happy winter break and we look 
forward to welcoming students back in January.  

 
David Sherman 

Trustee, Markham Ward 1/Vaughan Ward 5  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Newsroom/Pages/Events/YRDSB-School-Staff-Receive-Anti-Black-Racism-Training.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Newsroom/Pages/Events/Students-Speak-Out-on-Creating-Safe-Spaces-for-the-2SLGBTQ--Community.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Newsroom/Pages/Events/Students-Learn-More-about-Treaties-From-Community-Members.aspx
http://www.questconference.ca/
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Healthy/Pages/Extreme-Weather-Conditions.aspx
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Bus or School Cancellations 

 

With winter weather already here, we want to share some important re-

minders for families.  

 

When an inclement weather or extreme cold or day is declared, school 

transportation (including buses and taxis) are cancelled in the morning and 

afternoon. Schools will remain open.  If you drive your child to school, or 

your child takes alternate transportation, you must make arrangements for 

your child to get home at the end of the day. Please call the school if your 

child will not be attending school on those days. Students will not be penal-

ized for missing school on these days.  

 

There may be rare instances when emergency winter events occur and we 

need to close all schools and Board locations. Please take the time to 

make plans in the event of an emergency school closure.  

 

Information about transportation cancellations and Board closures will be 
shared through local media, Board and school website and on twitter 
@YRDSB.  

 

Our process for extreme cold, inclement weather and emergency weather 
days are outlined in the Board’s Severe Weather policy, which has been re-
cently updated and is available for public comment. Seeking feedback from 
staff and community members, including parents/guardians, is an important 
part of the review process. All policies available for comment are sent to 
school council chairs and are posted on the Board website, along with in-
formation about how to provide feedback. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/pages/Transportation.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca
https://twitter.com/YRDSB
https://twitter.com/YRDSB
http://www.yrdsb.ca/boarddocs/Documents/PP-inclementweatherandemergencyconditionsdays-152.0.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/Policy/Pages/Policies-for-Comment.aspx
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Congratulations to Grade 10 French Immersion student,  

Ana Grubor! She has just won the Grade 5 Junior International 
Tennis Tournament in Panama.  

This is her first international singles title.   

We are very proud of her accomplishments. 
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Grade 8 

Night  

At  

Thornlea! 
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Happy Holidays from the Guidance Department!   
 

We also would like to remind you on the process for making guidance appointments. First, please see Mrs. Burdett, our 
Guidance Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appointment with their “Surname/Last Name” identified 
counselor, they should come to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 
12:30), or after school (3:00 to 3:30) to make their appointment. 
 
The Guidance Team this year consists of: 
 
Mrs. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary) Ext. 207 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (A – KON) Counselor Ext 330 
 
Ms. Lovleen Rai (KOO – REE) Scholarship Lead/Literacy Lead/SHSM Lead, Dual Credit Lead Ext 254  
 
Ms. Andrea Tse (REI-TSAN) Head of ESL Ext 178 
 
Ms. Viviane Estafanos (TSAP – Z) Student Success/Credit Recovery/AP Exam Lead Ext 251 
 
Ms. Maria Merecoulias (Student Support for ESL students, ESL Teacher) Ext 689  
 
Ms. Tamara Gord (Special Education Support) Head of Special Education Ext 234 
 
 
For Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment to see 
Ms. Rai in the Guidance office. 
 
 
Community Service Hours 
We would also like to remind students that there is a process in place for Community Service Hours (CSH).  All students 
must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must 
approve your community service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for a CSH sheet and 
pre-approval.  A reminder to all grade 12 students; that they should hand in their community service hours by Friday 
January 24th, 2020. Before the next OUAC/OCAS transmission. 
 
We also would like to announce the approved initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students that complete their 
40 community service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special certificate of completion.  This is for grade 9’s 
only. The 40 hours must be submitted into our Guidance Office by Friday June 19th to Qualify. 
 
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and pick up a Community 
Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” for opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of 
Education graduation requirement. 
 
 
The Post-Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) visits have come to an end.  We would like to thank our pre-
senters and our students for attending these seminars and asking great questions. A special thank you to Ms. Lovleen Rai 
for organizing all the visits. 
 
 
As for Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment to see Ms. Rai in the 
Guidance office. There is additional scholarship information available, please see Ms. Rai for the password. 
 
 
 
The Ontario University Application Centre (OUAC) Pin Codes have been distributed.  Over 200 graduating stu-
dents have already picked up their Pin Code and are on their way to applying to University. Over 120 Thornlea 
students have already applied and some have been accepted with an early conditional offer! 
If a student has not picked up their code, they should come to the Guidance office immediately.   
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University Applications: 

You can select as many University programs as you would like ($50.00 each), but, you can only choose a max-

imum of 3 programs per University. For example: 

Only 3 choices can be used for all University of Toronto campuses, for example (St. George, Scarborough, 

Mississauga) can have one program each or all 3 at Scarborough or any combination adding up to 3. 

Waterloo University, you could only select a maximum of 3 programs. If you wanted to add a 4th you cannot. 
 
If you need clarification on this process or have questions, please do not hesitate to ask a counselor. 
 
Guidance already offered a College application seminar. If you need further assistance please see Ms. Lovleen Rai in the Guidance 
Office. 15 students have already applied. 
 

 
Ontario College Application:  
 
No PinCodes are distributed for College Applications; students will create their own with their Ontario Education Number (OEN) at 

www.ontariocolleges.ca- Students can apply today! 
You can apply to an Ontario College today! Deadline for equal consideration is Feb. 1st 2020. 
 
Please see Ms. Lovleen Rai for support with your Ontario College Application. 
 

The Deadline for your University Application is January 15, 2020  
(it is highly recommended to pay on-line with a credit card) 
The next OUAC University grades transmission is scheduled for February 13, 2020. 
 

2020 

January 15, 2020 
Deadline to submit your completed application to the OUAC. 

Note: The OUAC still processes applications received after this date and distributes them to the universi-
ties; however, specific university deadlines will apply. 

The initial application includes all final grades from completed Grade 11 and 12 courses and a list of all 
current-year courses in progress. 

January 23, 2020 
Target date for Ontario universities to receive all application data and grades from the OUAC for applica-
tions submitted by January 15, 2020. 

February 4, 2020 
Recommended last date for students to submit university and program changes and additional active 
choices to the OUAC to be considered for early admission. 

Note: This is a recommended deadline. The OUAC will still accept and process application changes at 
any time. 

February 28, 2020 
Target date for Ontario universities to receive all final first-semester grades and current full-year grades 
for 4U/M courses from the OUAC. 

 

http://www.ontariocolleges.ca
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The “Equal Consideration” Deadline for your Ontario College Application is February1st, 2020 (highly 
recommended to pay on-line with a credit card) 
The next OCAS College grades transmission is scheduled for early February 7, 2020. 
 
 

If students are planning on making a request for a timetable 
change for 2

nd
 semester, they should make an appointment with 

their counselor today. 
 
 
 

 
Night School Course registration Winter Registration: Janu-
ary 6, 2020 to February 6, 2020. 
 
www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Night-School-Credit-Courses.aspx 
 
 
Night School E-Learning Course registration has started – register on-line 
today. (Note: Only if you have 3 or less courses on your Timetable) 

 
www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalog.aspx 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 
 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Night-School-Credit-Courses.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalog.aspx
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Community autism class visited Santa at his workshop.  
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 School Year 2019-2020 

Calendar of Events 

 December 9-20    GRAD Photos—By Online Appointment Rm. 249 

 December 10-13    Drama Club Winter Show 

 December 17    Blood Donor Clinic 

 December 18    Wellness Winter Wonderland 

 December 21-January 5   Christmas Vacation 

 January 8     Last Day For Field Trips 

 January 13-15    EQAO Math 

 January 16     Last Day for Assessments 

 January 20     School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 January 22-29    EXAMS 

 January 30     EXAM Review Day 

 January 31     PA Day 

 February 3     Semester 2 Begins 

 February 6     Semester 1 Final Report Cards Home 

 February 12     Wellness Day 

 February 17     Family Day 

 February 18     School Council Mtg 7:15pm Library 

 March 9     Semester 2 Photo Day for New Students 

 March 11     Wellness Day 

 March 12     Interim Report Cards Home 

 March 16-20     March Break 

 March 26     Parents’ Night 

 March 31     OSSLT  

 April 10     Good Friday 

 April 13     Easter Monday 

 April 16     MADD Assembly 

 April 21     School Council Mtg 7:15pm Library 

 April 22     Wellness Day 

 April 29     Mid-term report cards home 

 May 1      PA Day 

  


